General Education Standing Senate Committee Report
Friday, Sept. 10th 
Chair: Jeff Pietruszynski

Scheduled Meetings:

Since the last Senate Report, the GE committee has met several times both in-person and via e-mail. 

The General Committee will begin meeting every 3rd Tuesday of the month in Hill Hall 219.  The next Meeting is: Sept. 21st 
Academic Year 2009 – 2010

· Assessment

· The focus of the GE committee this year will be on assessment and will work directly with the new Assessment Director.  Several of the ideas from attendance at the AACU Institute will be used.
· Collegiate Learning Assessment (CLA) test\

· Each year the HEPC requires all universities to administer the CLA to incoming freshmen (Fall semester) and graduating seniors (Spring semester).  This assessment test is essentially a task-based essay exam in which students must use multiple forms of data in order to answer a series of questions.  The test is graded by the makers of the test and takes into account the students ACT score to calculate where the typical student for WVSU “comes into” the university and how much general knowledge he or she gains during his or her time here.  
Currently, the CLA is administered to incoming freshmen through the first year experience class.  This part of testing has been a success (when technical problems do not impede the process) and, according to past reports, show that your students are at a level equal to where a college freshmen should be (again, taking into consideration ACT scores.  During the Spring semester, seniors are to be tested during senior seminar.  Unfortunately, we have yet to achieve a sample size large enough to generate results.  
· GE 100 and GE 200

· Like last year, are once again operating at overloads in every class.  Again, more classes are being taught by Full-Time faculty as either an overload or part of their teaching load then in the past.  Currently, out of 16 sections (8 for 100 and 8 for 200), there are 4 adjuncts teaching 6 classes.  
· With his retirement, Chuck Smith also stepped down as editor of the textbook for GE200.  We thank him for his service.  The textbook is currently being edited by Dr. Pietruszynski.  Dr. Ladner has also stepped down from her role as editor of the GE100 textbook and Dr. Pietruszynski will assume that duty as well.
· GE Curriculum 

· The last act of the General Education committee in the Spring of 2010 semester was to act upon a motion made by the Deans council to remove the listing of “Skills” requirements from the GE curriculum and replace it with wording stressing that each major is required to teach computer and library skills throughout the department’s curriculum.  The motion passed meaning that chairs, deans, and the registrar’s office will no longer need to specifically account for those skills requirements being met upon graduation evaluation.  
